
June 5, 2019
Hardin County Board of Education
Teresa Morgan, Superintendent
65 W.A. Jenkins Road
Elizabethtown, KY 42701
Ms. Morgan and Members of the Board of Education:
The following annual report is submitted on behalf of John Hardin High School:
2018-2019 Council Members:
Mark Wells - Principal
Michael Moritz - Teacher
Jan O’Daniel - Teacher
Michael Robinson - Teacher 
Alex Shearer - Teacher
Carlotta Hunter - Parent
Kelly Smith – Parent 
Scott Sonsalla - Parent
SUBCOMMITTEES AND MEMBERSHIP
· CSIP: Fawnda Cox, Tara Graziano, Chad Lewis, Stace McElfresh, Mark Wells, 
Eddie Wilkerson
· CULTURE: Adam Cobb, Jennifer Cobb, Lindsey Corley, Melissa Field, 
Tasonja Gonsalves, Leslie McCurry, Maggie Vogel
· FOCUS 40: Shelby Bilbrey, Heather Brown, Dulce Brown, Melissa Curtsinger, Jessica Forrest, Jo Million, Stacey Moore, Jan O’Daniel, Teresa Punjack, 
Phyllis Westfall, Eddie Wilkerson
· GOVERNOR’S SCHOLAR: Tara Graziano, Kris Hodge, Stacey Moore, 
Jan O’Daniel
· PBIS: Brahim Benmoussa, Vincent Delaney, Christopher Duvall, Asutin Jones, Nathan Kiser, Jared McCurry, Alice Miller, Mike Moritz, Charles Robinson, 
Greg Yates
· PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT: Tommy Blair, Jenny Brown, Steven Butler, Susan Carson, Lori Collard, Brian Ellis, Jeremy Hall, Erin Harris, Elizabeth Lanham, Stace McElfresh, Vicki Pitcher, Chris Upton
· PROJECT GRADUATION: Erin Bird, Jason Haycraft, Kayla Honaker, 
Erik Krivitsky, Gary Parks, Michael Robinson, Stephanie Walston
· TITLE IX: Jeff Brown, Christopher Engstrand, Angela Lewis, Chad Lewis, 
Mike McCune, Alice Miller, Eddie Wilkerson
ITEMS ADDRESSED BY THE COUNCIL
· PPA Budget for 2018-2019 reviewed and approved
· ESS Program Evaluation for 2017-2018 reviewed
· Daytime ESS Waiver approved for remediation of sophomores scoring below benchmark on practice ACT and the purchase of ACT exams to be administered to sophomores at the end of the school year
· 2018-2019 Title I Budget which included the funding of two additional math teachers to provide additional instruction and funding for homework help teachers was approved.
· Emergency Management Plan approved
· 2017 -2018 School Profile Report was reviewed 
· 2019-2020 Master schedule revisions with changes to the math sequence and the addition and deletion of electives. The changes will be reflected on grade level schedules as indicated. 
· The Comprehensive School Improvement Plan (CSIP) reviewed and approved
· Parent involvement and ways to increase it
· Professional Development plan for 2019-2020
· Members discussed the possibility of a two year term but after speaking with staff and parents it was decided to continue with a term of one year. 
· Weighted GPA for higher level courses
· Staffing allocations submitted by the board was reviewed. Allocations for the 2019-2020 school year has increased by one instructional assistant.  
· The council approved the 2019- 2020 School Compact and Parent Involvement Policy as written.
· Monthly financial reports have been reviewed and approved. 
· Dress code revisions for 2019-2020
SUCCESSES 
· S. Hossfeld, J. Grogan and G. Davis competed at Cross Country State.
· Band ranked 5th in the 3A Division at Bands of America.
· Staff Chili Cook Off/Bake Off was a success with great food and fun rivalry amongst staff.
· KYA – John Hardin received the top award, Best Delegation, at the state conference. There were 1400 students representing 38 schools across the state.
· Community Service –Recently, FCCLA raised $1400 and was able to purchase gifts for fourteen John Hardin students. BETA sent care packages to soldiers.
· Academic Showcase – This years’ attendance was larger than previous years. A letter was sent to each parent, a one call was made, and information was posted on social media.
· The boys basketball team represented John Hardin very well with a 35 to 1 season.
· Three wrestlers, Rickey Garcia, Darian Camery, and Cameron L. Brown, qualified for state.
· VEX Robotics Team 2886A qualified for VEX Worlds.
· Angela Lewis was recognized as the State DECA Adviser of the Year.
· Jo Million was recognized as FCCLA’s Master Adviser of the Year.
· During the last several months, John Hardin has been recognized by The News-Enterprise for Tuesday’s Teen, sports, programs and special events such as National Senior Signing Day.
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION
· To prepare for the next practice ACT, sophomores and juniors will be assigned to teachers during Focus 40 based on their current practice ACT scores. Students will then spend two days in the areas of English and Math during Focus 40 for additional instruction.
· Special education students will go to their case managers during Focus 40 to receive additional guidance with classwork.
· CTE Showcase – Eighth grade students from Bluegrass Middle School were broken down into small groups to attend informational sessions regarding the different pathways offered at John Hardin.
· Three chrome book labs were purchased with the remaining Title I money.
· This year, the sophomore class took the ACT test. Teachers will use the test results to aid in instruction.
· Work Ethic Certification recipients were recognized in a ceremony and were also given the opportunity to attend a career fair.
· New Collaboration Model – Students requiring collaborative classes in Algebra I and English II will be taught in a classroom with three teachers, one regular education teacher and two special education teachers. Instruction will be broken up in segments allowing teachers to work with small groups of students and then to regroup for more instruction.
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Fundraising Report – SBDM Yearly Report 
	Name of Fundraiser
	Amount Raised
	How Funds Were Used

	No school-wide fundraisers were held
	N/A
	N/A



